FGB MEETING

SAFEGUARDING

Core and conference meetings have continued to be held via Teams 

Children on loist 1 & 2 receive additional calls from Helen and myself to ensure that the families are well and not at risk.

1 child on a CP Plan has recently returned although the others remain at home. It is hoped that another will return when all year groups are back in school.

Throughout the lockdown period no new referrals have been made. 

COVID-19

The school has successfully seen all priority year groups’ return to school immediately and as planned from June 1st. The children in all year groups have settled very well with the structure providing security and familiarity. Since June 1st the pods sizes across all year groups have steadily risen as confidence in the parent population has increased. In Year 6 we have 3 pods within only 4 children from the whole cohort not attending.  In EYFS & Year 1 we have added an additional pod in each. June 29th will be the week where the school finally closes for any new intakes of students to EYFS & Year 1 as it then only 2 weeks until the end of term. 

On June 29th we will see an extension to our offer with Y2 – Y5 coming back in for short sessions (2.5 hours) over two weeks. The plan initially was to allow 15 children in morning with another 15 attending an afternoon session. However, uptake stopped at around 14 – 17 per class. This has allowed many children to be offered both a morning & afternoon session. 

Where SLT feel it would not be in the child’s best interests, or where classes are oversubscribed the most vulnerable pupils have been given priority of two slots.  The two year groups with greatest need Year3 & 5 have already been allocated 3 days as it was felt that Year 2 & 4 were both stronger cohorts in terms of their emotional and academic development. Therefore these year groups have been allocated only two days. The children in these pods will not be leaving their classroom for breaks to minimise any interaction with other pods. However, if the lockdown is eased then this could change accordingly. 

A thorough and revised risk assessment was carried out prior to implementing the extended offer and both the risk assessment and plan has been sent to BFC prior to the school continuing. Initially we were asked to wait until the government had made clear what schools could do following their statement that schools did not have to open prior to September. We are looking forward to welcoming back the remaining year groups and have every confidence that they will settle just as well as the others have.

The curriculum for returning children has been strongly focussed on core skills and the teachers have all reported how well the children have taken to quite a formal approach. This has been especially true in EYFS and Year 1. Year 6 have demonstrated that embedded learning does not disappear and having now sat in numerous maths lessons since June 1st I am delighted to see the children simply carrying on from where the left off in mid-March.

The social distancing is maintained during taught sessions and at playtime the children have shown that they know not to get too close. The guidance appreciates that young children will not distance at 2 metres, but they are without doubt managing the risks well. Handwashing, entry, exit and movement around the school has been superbly managed by staff and children. 

The teaching support staff who have been tasked with the responsibility of cleaning the classes, toilets and wider areas have been truly amazing. They have taken their new role seriously and without the slightest complaint. The staff who have been in attendance since March 23rd and those who returned on June 1st have demonstrated 100% commitment, and it is this which allowed the plan to be implemented with such success.  

A transition day for all children in Year 1 – Year 5 has also been planned in the final week which will help ensure that their return is eased. Year 6 pupils will end their face-to-face school year a week early, although web based learning will still be available up until Friday July 17th. Year 6 will be having a leaving assembly and a pod party on July 10th outside on the field. Gazebos have been purchased to ensure that rain will not stop play!

Reception start dates have been pushed back on the advice of Rachel Morgan due to the uncertainty around September. This will see Reception pupils not starting until September 21st for their induction. There induction was initially planned for September 14th with them starting fulltime on September 21st. However, it seems more realistic to Transition weeks
Staffing

Most staff returned back to work on June 29th. Two staff members remain on dependency or unpaid leave with another member of staff has been signed off sick. The latter staff member will be leaving on August 31st due to her temporary contract ending. The other two members of staff are thought to be feeling more positive about returning in September.

Several risk assessments of staff have been completed by Cath for staff with medical conditions such as asthma etc.. We have an expectant mother on the staff who continues to work on site and has regularly sought the advice from medics regarding the risks involved. She will reassess the situation prior to September and has been given the option to work from home should she wish to do so prior to her maternity leave commencing in October. 

Our new NQTS will begin in early July and this will ensure that they receive an induction prior to September. We are very aware that they will not have completed their final placement and therefore additional support will be required. This is also true for our current NQT who have missed a whole term of on the job training. Once again this will be taken into account when planning support for the new academic year.
FFT Results analysis
This year data submission to the LA has not been required. However, in an attempt to target set for the coming year and beyond it has been essential to estimate where we think each EYFS & Year 2 child was prior to lockdown. Entering the data has been challenging and looks poor. However, it would be unwise to overestimate considering that these children have missed around 20 weeks teaching. Even a child making good or progress in February can’t be guaranteed to have continued to make the same progress under lockdown. 
The impact of this has had a detrimental impact on end of year data for EYFS & Year 1, which is usually at least national average across all areas. This year our data shows a very different picture. While this was initially concerning I think that once September arrives and teaching is back to normal we will be able to reassess cohort and individual targets. 

The story is not the same for Year 6 where a great deal of their curriculum is revision from Years 3, 4 & 5 and we had already conducted several SATS type tests which demonstrated an improving picture. The intense input into maths and writing since January saw improvements in the second round of SATS with the half term booster classes’ further building on this. Teacher assessments have been sent to receiving secondary school for all children, but they will course have a health warning alongside them. 
EYFS DATA ELG predicted outcomes pre-COVID-19

	Dragonfly Class

	Overall
	CLLD
	READUING
	WRITING
	SSM
	NUMBER
	PSED

	2.0
	89%
	74%
	74%
	89%
	81%
	88%

	Ladybird Class

	Overall
	CLLD
	READUING
	WRITING
	SSM
	NUMBER
	PSED

	1.9
	85%
	80%
	77%
	83%
	83%
	88%

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Data for KS1 and KS2 has been entered into the FFT early submission and this will help set targets for future years. Please be aware that this are only predictions as the children were not in school for the vast majority of Summer term.

Part 2

Staffing Only to be shared at meeting- 

